	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2017/2887/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Obote Hope


	12 North End

London

NW3 7HL



	Proposal(s)

	Erection of a single storey first floor extension over existing garage for ancillary residential accommodation.


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	3

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	3
0

0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No.10 North End have raised 3 x objections to the application on the following grounds:

· The proposal would have a detrimental impact on the only east facing window in regards to over-shadowing and loss of daylight and sunlight;

· The drawing are false and misleading which does not show a large bedroom window on the flank elevation that would be directly blocked;

· The proposal would lead to a sense of enclosure when viewed from the window to the east (flank) elevation;

· Would impact on the health and safety of the occupier of the bedroom as no asbestos test was submitted as part of the proposal;

· The proposal would cause noise, vibration  and fumes;

The officer’s comments are as follows;
· The east facing window is a narrow, horizontally aligned high level opening in the flank wall of No.10 serving a bedroom which also benefits from full height glazed wall to the front. Any function which this window provides in terms of light and outlook to this room would therefore be purely secondary and relatively minor. The proposed first floor extension, whilst positioned in front of this window would have a pitched roof retaining a clear sightline of approximately 25 degrees to the sky and would thus impact minimally on the amount of daylight reaching this window in any event. In terms of the effect on sunlight the window faces slightly north of due east. Where a window faces north of 90 degrees to due south as this one does, the BRE guidelines do not require the sunlight test to be carried out –this is due to the low angle of sky-view that would be required for any enjoyment of sunlight and for only a limited part of the year. 
· The existing and proposed drawings are a true representation of the proposed elevational treatment. The drawings as submitted are considered to be of the correct scale and are annotated to show accurate dimensions of the size, scale and positioning of the proposed first floor extension. The relationship between the window in question and the proposed development can be readily assessed by looking on site from the front of the properties;

· Whilst the proposed extension would have some impact on the outlook from the flank window, the small size and secondary function of this window would mean that the level of harm caused would be relatively minor and would be unreasonable grounds to refuse the application.

· Safe removal of asbestos is covered by Environmental Health legislation and therefore not a material consideration for planning permission.

· It is not anticipated that the proposal would have an unduly detrimental impact in terms of noise, fumes and vibration if carried out in accordance with the relevant environmental health legislation.  An informative would be attached to the decision notice under the Control of Pollution Act 1974 to make the developer aware of the need to comply with this Act. 

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission subject to conditions 




